
Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 

Congregational 
Newsletter 

May 2016 

BUILDING TEAM UPDATE 
We are moving Forward in Faith! 

 

Calling all Shepherd of the Prairie 
members— 

Mark your calendars for the next 
Congregational Meeting scheduled for     

May 11th at 7pm.   
The Congregational 
Council is calling a 
meeting to approve 

the parking lot 
expansion, and to 

approve our 
architect, GDG, to 
move forward in 

finalizing the 
building plans. 

 
Thank you for your 
faithful partnership 

in this mission! 

Looking forward 
to May 11th!  

10805 Main St, Huntley, IL 60142  Phone: 847-669-9448  www.sotp.org 
Office Hours: 9:00 a.m.-noon, Mon-Fri 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
An old Chinese proverb goes something like this; “if 
I keep a green bough in my heart, a singing bird will 
come.”  
 
Don’t we want all of our relationships to be full of 
peace with a music-like quality? In order to attract 
“singing bird” friends, one would be wise to be 
likeminded to assure a healthy and hopefully, long 
lasting relationship.  
 
Jesus reminds us that without his presence our 
friendships may not have the strength or endurance 
in the hope of bearing fruit. Unless we are grafted 
into Christ’s vine, enduring his “pruning” correction 
that is sure to come, we may not attract a flock of 
“singing birds.”  
 
As a gardener grafts new shoots unto a healthy vine 
and cuts out the weak or unresponsive ones, Christ 
does the same with his faithful followers.  
 
For any relationship to remain healthy and vibrant 
one must be willing to listen or speak words of 
comfort or wisdom. This holds true whether it be a 
relationship with spouses, children, friends or in 
business.  
 
But simply listening or speaking are not the only 
requirements; one needs to bolster their 
commitment through unselfish acts of giving, 
kindness and care.  
 
Strong relationships usually follow a priority of 
placing God and God’s word first, then our family, 
followed by our friends.  

(Continued on page 3) 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Like a grapevine our relationships with others may 
be at times twisted, entangled and sharp. But if you 
intend to be a faithful gardener you will certainly 
take quality time to ‘prune’ or improve on what this 
relationship means to you.  
 
The fruit will be your consequence of whether or 
not you did this out of love for God and another.  
 
Have there been times when you refused to be 
“pruned” or corrected? What keeps you from 
developing a deep relationship with another? 
Remember, Christ is promising to keep you in a 
relationship forever and all you need to do is to be 
grafted into his vine. Since love is more than feelings, 
why not take some action today and make an effort 
to be a “singing bird” or offer a green bough in your 
heart for another to perch on? Take your 
relationships to the next level and enjoy the 
goodness that God intended you to have. 
 
Blessings to you in the new life all around. 
 
Ponder these questions and be faithful in your life as 
a disciple.  I’ll see you in worship. 
 

Pastor Mark  

Pastor Bill’s Adult Education News 
Our time together for adult education classes 
will end the first week in May as we conclude 
our study of Paul's letter to the Philippians.  

After a summer hiatus, we'll pick things up 
again in September, so be sure to watch for 
details throughout the summer.  
       

 Pastor Bill   
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(Continued on page 5) 

Ministry Musings 
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Donna Kelly   
—Lay Ministry/New Member Coordinator 

(Continued from page 4) 

AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you already know. Same products, 
same prices, same service.  The only difference is Amazon will donate 
0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile purchases to Shepherd of 
the Prairie.   
 

Shop at AmazonSmile now and select:  “Shepherd of the Prairie” as your 
non-profit organization. 

Jesus said to His disciples, “If anyone wishes to rank 
, 

to    
. 
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More of our members are wearing 
name tags, thank you!  It really 
helps visitors and new members 
meet other members.    

One easy way to make everyone 
comfortable is to wear your name 
tag. If you have misplaced your 
name tag, you can order a new 
one at the “Welcome Center” in 
the Narthex/Crossroads.  It also 
helps Pastor Mark with names as 
our membership is over 1000. 

  

We are now accepting 
registrations for the 

2016-2017 school year.  
Our program is Bible-story-based 
and includes developmentally 
appropriate structured time (craft, 
music, calendar, learning activities, 
etc.), as well as 
free play. We 
have programs 
for children 
who will be 
between the 
ages of 2 - 4 by 
September 1, 
2016.  

Children do 
not need to be 
potty-trained.  
Our class sizes 
are small (not more than 10 children 
in the 1 day classes on Wednesdays 
or 12 in the 2 day classes on 
Tuesday and Thursday).  Children 
are welcome to attend classes 1, 2 
or 3 days. 

Classes meet from 9:00 a.m. until 
noon.  

Our classes are open to members 
and non-members of SOTP.  

For more information, availability, 
and tuition/registration fees, see 
our "Registration" page on our 
website www.sotp.org or contact        
Jill Gillming at 
LittleLambs@sotpmail.com.  

 

Wൾඅർඈආൾ Nൾඐ Mൾආൻൾඋඌ! 
 

On May 1st we welcome several 
new members into God’s family 
here at Shepherd of the Prairie.   

Please take a moment to intro-
duce yourself and someone else to 
them and invite them to partici-
pate with you in your SOTP     
activities.  May God bless each and 
everyone   one of 
us as we seek to 
live as God’s    
family here and 
now. 
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Enjoy the convenience of Electronic Giving.  Shepherd of the Prairie 
Lutheran Church wants to remind you that we offer electronic giving as a 
way to automate your regular offering.  Electronic giving offers 
convenience for individual congregation members and provides much-
needed donation consistency for our congregation. 

Direct Debit Giving is used to automatically transfer funds from your 
checking or savings account to the church’s bank account. 

As you contemplate 
future contributions, 
please consider 
electronic giving. 

Authorization forms 
and additional 
information are available from the church office.  Please e-mail Michelle at 
michelle@sotpmail.com to request one. 
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Help!  
 

On Monday May 23rd from 9 – 12 
the Mission Team has 
committed 60 volunteers to help at 
the NIFB. Your participation in the 
past has been unbelievable and I hope 
you will be able to join us on the 
23rd. 
 

There were no openings at the NIFB 
on any Saturday in May and so it will 
be a Monday this time.  I apologize to 
the families and working volunteers, 
because you have been such a huge 
part of our trips.  There will be 
another trip scheduled on a Saturday in October and I hope you will be 
able to join us then. 
 

For those who are able to go on the 23rd, let Sid Sorensen know at 
sorensensid@comcast.net or call 224-858-4168. 

"Women do a much better job of creating and sustaining friendships than do 
men."  A stereotype?  Or true?   
 

Believing it to be the latter, men of SOTP are invited to join together for 
coffee and conversation every Tuesday morning, 8:30-9:30, at the new 
McDonald's in front of Walmart.    
 

There's no agenda other than 
building relationships.   
 

No phone calls, no emails, no 
reservations--just an invitation to         
join us whenever you can!  
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Weekend of May 7 & 8  
Is Food Pantry Collection Weekend at SOTP 

 

NEEDS THIS MONTH:            
 Pancake Mix Cookies 
 Jelly  Razors   
 Dressing  
 
    

Aඇൽ ൺඌ ൺඅඐൺඒඌ, ർඁൾർ඄ඌ ආൺൽൾ ඈඎඍ ඍඈ SOTP ඍඁൺඍ ඌඍൺඍൾ “Fඈඈൽ Pൺඇඍඋඒ” ංඇ ඍඁൾ 
ආൾආඈ ඐංඅඅ ൻൾ ൿඈඋඐൺඋൽൾൽ ඍඈ ඍඁൾ ൿඈඈൽ ඉൺඇඍඋඒ. 
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Shepherd of the Prairie Lutheran 
Church proudly sponsors the Stubbs 
family, missionaries in Tanzania.   
 
If you haven’t looked at their website, 
please take a moment and see what 
amazing things SOTP is part of in 
another part of the world. 

www.StubbsMission.info  
 

 
 
 

For our full calendar of 
events, please go to 

www.sotp.org 
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http://goo.gl/ULRGWL

Looking forward to nice weather and out door Barb B Qs?   
 

Once again, there is a yellow signup sheet on the Crossroads bulletin 
board for the Spring/Summer Supper Club. 
 

May through August we will be sharing hospitality and food within small 
groups of 6 to 8 people.  Groups are made up from the sign up list. 
Singles are welcome.  
 

Each group determines what, when and how they will meet.  Often one 
home hosts the main meal while others bring salad, desserts, etc.  Some 
groups decide to “eat out” or “order in” for 
one or all of their meals it is up to the folks in 
that particular small group. 
 

For more information or questions please 
contact Sandy Hupert.  Phone 224-569-6041 or 
E-Mail sandyhupert@gmail.com better yet click 
on above link 
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 Prairie Ringers (Adult Bells): Tuesdays at 7:00 pm  

 Adult Choir: Wednesdays at 7:15 pm 
 

 Youth Band, Rehearsals 5/12 at 6 & 5/15 at Noon, playing May 22nd 

 

 

Start saving your quarters (and other 
change) ~  the QUARTERS 4  QUILTS 
CAMPAIGN  will be held on Sunday          
June 26, 2016. The Prairie Point    
Quilters will have a table set up in the 
Crossroads and one of their handmade 
quilts will be on display. 

The semi-annual Dedication of Quilts by 
the Prairie Point Quilters will be the same weekend.  Quilts 
will be displayed in the sanctuary at both the Saturday   
evening and the two Sunday services. 

Are you spring cleaning?  Do you have items that you want to get rid of 
and want to donate $ to the building fund at the same time?   

Please bring your unwanted books, games (board & video), movies and 
music into the office and place them in the drawer “DONATIONS 
BOOKS, MOVIES, MUSIC, GAMES”.  Items will be taken to Half Price 
Books and sold for $ to go directly toward the building fund.  Please 
contact Michelle Rankin in the office with questions. 
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“I just want you to know that doing and making positive programming for 
young people is so important to me, and I will 
keep doing it.  To all the parents out there, thank 
you for allowing me to be a role model for your 
children.  I really, really do not take that for 
granted.” 

K.C. Undercover’ actress Zendaya, accepting the   
Kids’ Choice Award for favorite female TV star on       
March 13, 2016  

 Don’t Forget To Get Your 
PARENTING CHRISTIAN KIDS NEWSLETTER 

If you find it a struggle to raise strong Christian kids in a troubled world, 
then this newsletter is for you.  

Each Parenting Christian Kids Newsletter is 
packed with:  

 Articles 

 Parenting principles 

 Pointers  

 And more 

All focused on a relevant, monthly theme.  

You’ll find: Scripture woven throughout; Power Source—a prayer guide; 
Teachable Moment—a family activity tied to the theme and to Jesus; 
Current cultural trends and stats that provide insights for parents. 

The  Parenting Christian Kids Newsletter is available online at  
www.sotpyouth.com  

 

We will also provide printed copies available                               
in the Crossroads area at SOTP. 
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Indoor Tanning Princess Culture 
 

QUICK STATS 
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“Do not be anxious about 
anything, but in 

everything, by prayer and 
petition, with 

thanksgiving, present 
your requests to God.” 
Philippians 4:6 (NIV)  
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If you aren’t currently involved in 
ministry at                                       

Shepherd of the Prairie and would 
like to find your niche, please 

contact Donna Kelly at            
donna@sotpmail.com or the 

church office at 847/669-9448.                                               
 

There are so many different  ways to get involved,  
you may be our missing piece! 
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Pastor Mark Boster 
847-515-2713 (Home) 

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg 
Director of Adult Education 
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Greg Dowell 
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator 

greg@sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen 
Director of Music & Worship 

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla 
Technology Support Manager 

Donna Kelly 

Michelle Rankin 

Michael Waal 

 

Dave Shotick 
Accounting Administrator 
dave@sotpmail.com

 

Jill Gillming, Little Lambs Preschool 
 

Annette Boster, Cherub Choir 
 

Michael Waal,  
Blessings & Treasures Choirs 

 

Denise James, Joy Ringers 
 

Michael Parmele 
Sunday School Director 

 

Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene 
Contributions Secretaries 

 

Congregation Council 
Mike McCann, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 

Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Jim Henley, Treasurer 
 

Adam Adams 
Marlene Boehler 

Cliff Dungey 
Bud Hansen 

Bob McDuffee 




